
P-0215-001

The CRC project is working to minimize temporary impacts during

construction that could impede travel in the project area. These

temporary effects were described in Chapter 3 (Section 3.1) of the DEIS,

and are refined in Chapter 3 (Section 3.1) of the FEIS, which also

includes proposed measures to mitigate these impacts.

As the project moves into its final design phase, the CRC project team

will complete a construction staging plan that will address, in greater

detail, temporary closures, detours, and access on the highway and local

streets affected by construction.  This construction staging plan will

indicate to contractors the proposed sequencing of construction based

on DOT standards. Contractors are often given the opportunity to modify

the construction staging plan to maximize construction efficiency and

economy, but are required to fulfill DOT performance standards for

temporary impacts.

Throughout the planning process and through construction, the CRC

project is committed to minimizing construction related environmental

effects, including local air quality. Potential temporary effects, and

potential measures to avoid/reduce those effects, were described in

each section of Chapter 3 of the DEIS. Measures the CRC project

proposes to mitigate these effects are described Chapter 3 of the FEIS.

These mitigation measures have been developed through consultation

with federal, state, and local agencies, and community stakeholders. 

These measures are intended to ensure that construction activities will

comply with regulatory requirements and will minimize impacts to people

living and working in the project area during construction. Potential

measures for minimizing air quality impacts during construction include

the developement of a Pollution Control Plan that includes

documentation of operational measures that will be used to reduce

emissions.
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P-0215-002

The project will greatly improve access to and from Hayden Island.

Please refer to Chapter 3 (Section 3.1) of the FEIS for more information.

Not only will the Interstate operate with greater safety and less

congestion, the access points on the island will function much better than

they do today.

 

P-0215-003

Preferences for specific alternatives or options, as expressed in

comments received before and after the issuance of the DEIS, were

shared with local sponsor agencies to inform decision making. Following

the close of the 60-day DEIS public comment period in July 2008, the

CRC project's six local sponsor agencies selected a replacement I-5

bridge with light rail to Clark College as the project's Locally Preferred

Alternative (LPA). These sponsor agencies, which include the Portland

City Council, Vancouver City Council, TriMet Board, C-TRAN Board,

Metro Council, RTC Board, considered the DEIS analysis, public

comment, and a recommendation from the CRC Task Force when voting

on the LPA.

With the LPA, new bridges will replace the existing Interstate Bridges to

carry I-5 traffic, light rail, pedestrians and bicyclists across the Columbia

River. Light rail will extend from the Expo Center MAX Station in Portland

to a station and park and ride at Clark College in Vancouver. Pedestrians

and bicyclists would travel along a wider and safer path than exists

today.

For a more detailed description of highway, transit, and bicycle and

pedestrian improvements associated with the LPA, see Chapter 2 of the

FEIS.
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